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Important Temple Update due to COVID-19
We are praying that you and your family are all safe and healthy. With changes happening at the temple,
where we had to make difficult decisions on closing the temple to the public, we want to update you on how we
will be changing our operation to better serve you and our community in this difficult times.

First of all, for those who did not receive or did not read our letter that was sent out on April 13, we have closed
the temple to the public including visiting the Nokotsudo- Columbarium until further notice. You can visit our
homepage to read the Bishop’s message on this announcement. We are continuously observing the situation
including Federal, State and City governments mandates. Let us work together as a community to prevent the
virus from reaching our loved ones.

We do want to give you some good news about what has been happening at the
temple.

First, if you follow us on facebook or subscribed to our E-newsletter, we announced
that we began sharing our morning service on our facebook page during this time
when we have to be at home. We will be live streaming on Monday thru Friday from
7:55 AM. You can join us in our prayers and connect to Shakyamuni Buddha and
Kannon-sama.

On the same note, Rev. Yoshida has been sharing some interesting teachings,
chants, and history of the temple on the facebook page.

Second, we are now making available online prayers for your loved ones. We can
do it in the form of Blessing and Memorial Service which will be done during the
Morning Service. Please call the temple to make your arrangements so that we can
inform you when we will be doing the prayers so that you and your family can join us
from the safety of your home through live streaming.

Third, starting the ending of March, we began our construction projects that were originally planned fir May and
June. This is a big project that deals with digging through the pavement to change the water line as the lines
were corroding from age. After the exchanging of the pipes are completed, we will begin fixing the support
system of the steeple.

Lastly, the Fujinkai volunteers have tirelessly been making masks to share with our
members who are in need of masks. If you need a mask, please call us to make an
arrangement to pick it up. We hope for the safety and continued good health of our
members and extend our prayers that this situation will cease soon where we are can welcome you back to the
temple. Please also know that our doors may be closed but we are still here for you. If you need anyone to
talk to, give us a call and we would be happy to listen to your stories.

https://www.facebook.com/SotoMissionofHawaii
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Buddha Day & Mother’s Day Service [Online]
May 10 @ 9:30 AM
Due to the COVID-19, Buddha Day and Mother’s Day Services held every year on Mother’s day in person
service will be cancelled. However, we hope to do a live streaming of the service at the time scheduled. Please
join us from the safety of your home in celebrating Buddha’s Birthday and to thank all mothers and ladies who
serve our community with love.

E-Newsletter
As we learn a lot from this COVID-19 Pandemic, the best way to contact our members with immediate updates
and information is through the use of Online Media. We encourage you to sign up for our E-Newsletter at this
time. If you are not comfortable using email, please see if other family members can help sign you up or share
important information with you. Please take this opportunity to get yourself familiar with E-Newsletter and at the
same time, help the temple be Eco-Friendly by reducing paper waste. To sign up, visit
www.sotomission.org/news

Upcoming Events
May 10 [Online] Buddha Day Service and Mother’s Day Service

Message from the President of Sotoshu Shumucho
Rev. Shunei Oniuda, Japan

I would like to extend my heartfelt condolences for those who have lost their precious lives from the novel
coronavirus (COVID-19) and offer a prayer that they may rest in peace.

For those who have been affected by this illness, I pray that they will recover as soon as possible, and I would
like to offer my deepest sympathy to their families and relatives who have also been affected by this illness.

Also, my thoughts are with all those experiencing tremendous difficulties whose lives have been affected by
the spread of this epidemic and the need to stay home.

In the Kamakura Period of Japanese history when Dogen Zenji was teaching, there were times when cool
summers caused by climate change often brought poor harvests. There were outbreaks of plague, and, during
the Great Kanki Famine (1230-31), it is said that about a third of the population of Japan perished. In times
such as these, Dogen Zenji emphasized that these were the very times to not neglect the Buddha Way.

With the spread of the novel coronavirus infection, many people are upset. They are frightened because of the
spread of the infection and anxious because their own lives are at risk. It is in such a time that the teachings of
Shakyamuni Buddha, Dogen Zenji, and Keizan Zenji are necessary.

Shakyamuni Buddha taught right view, right speech, and right practice in the face of the sufferings of sickness
and death. It is necessary to have correct and current information about the novel coronavirus infection to
insure that harmful rumors and discrimination do not occur. It is also necessary to take care so that we do not
become infected by this virus and other people are also not infected.

Even if people are agitated or anxious in the confusion caused by others who are fearful and buy up or hoard
food and other goods, let us act calmly. Let us act in accordance with the spirit of Dogen Zenji’s teaching of the
intention of first saving others before ourselves and in accordance with the Bodhisattva’s Four Embracing
Actions.

By doing our best to disinfect our hands and maintain proper etiquette when coughing and sneezing, we are
preventing not only our own infection but practicing good hygiene so that others are not infected. This is to
naturally practice the way of benefitting others.

Also, Keizan Zenji taught that we should have compassion and love for all things, that we should sympathize
with others’ sufferings as if they are our own, and that with the mind of compassion we should be diligent in the
practice of zazen. I encourage you to endeavor to practice zazen during this time that we must spend quietly at
home.

https://www.sotomission.org/news


https://www.facebook.com/hirosato.yoshida/videos/10103883015887026/









